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LOGAN COUNTY BOARD OF HUMAN SERVICES

March 9, 2022
Logan County Commissioner Chairman Byron Pelton called the Board meeting to order at 9:02 a.m. at the Logan County Central Services building with Logan County Commissioner Joseph McBride, Logan County Commissioner Jane Bauder, Logan County Human Services’ Director David Long, and Logan County Human Services’ Recording Secretary Peggy Kircher, present.   

Minutes from the Board of Human Services meeting held on February 9, 2022 were presented.  Commissioner Bauder moved to approve the Board meeting minutes as written.  Commissioner McBride seconded the motion.  The motion was approved. 

Director Long presented the Commissioners with the Expenditure Summary report dated February 28, 2022, the January, 2022 Allocation Tracking report, and the January, 2022 TANF Reserve Balances report.  All of the allocations are subject to change and are dependent upon actions taken on the different departments, the legislature, and the joint budget committee.  
The Board discussed the Public Health Emergency (PHE) assistance.  
Director Long gave the Board the staffing updates.  

Director Long said that Brooke McConnell was interviewed for one of the vacant caseworker positions.  She was offered the job but Director Long is not sure if she has accepted the offer.  
Director Long gave the Board updates regarding the Office of Behavioral Health funding contracts.  The State informed Director Long that LCDHS should be receiving the contract within the next couple days.  Once the contract is received and signed by the Commissioners and returned to the State, LCDHS will receive the funds and the department can start operating the programs. 
Chairman Pelton said that the State of Colorado Continuum Care Grant, which is 90 million dollars for the whole state, will be available once the Bill is passed.  He said that he has some concerns with the Bill and is not sure how much of the money will go to rural and frontier counties.  There is nothing in the grant that says rural and frontier counties will be first to receive their part of the grant.  He said that this will be discussed at the CCI meeting and hopefully the Bill can be amended.
Director Long inquired when the next county auction will be held.  He said that there are employees interested in attending.  The Commissioners said that currently there isn’t an upcoming auction scheduled.  Commissioner McBride said that if the department has items to get rid of, contact Chance Wright and he will pick them up and store them at the fairgrounds. These auctions are held at the Sterling Livestock consignment auction.  Ms. Kircher said that the #9 Chevy Impala needs to be taken to the fairgrounds to be sold at the next auction.   The sheriff’s department gave LCDHS a pickup to take the place of the car for the #9 spot. 
The next Logan County Board of Human Services meeting will be held on April 13, 2022 at 9:00 a.m. at the Logan County Central Services building.

There being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting was adjourned at 9:26   a.m.

Respectfully submitted,
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